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Kia ora Te Kura o Hato Māka whānau
After popping into every classroom this morning, I now sit 
here with the rain beating down on the roof and the heat 
pump on low. What a privilege compared with so many. 
The Five Marks of Mission call us to: tell, teach, tend, 
transform and treasure in Christ’s name - all integral to 
mission ensuring us that we look outward to others.

Managing ākonga health
We are continuing with our communications of Covid-19 
cases in our school to the community and classes. If there 
are no communications for your class it means there are 
no new cases in your child’s class. We have been diligent 
in ensuring you receive the information we have, and have 
been so grateful our staffing levels have remained high.

Gifted Education
“Gifted Education” programs are required by the Ministry of 
Education of all schools, kura and learning centres. You will 
find information on the MOE website. The form of these 
programs are to be localised - that is in Aotearoa, schools  
- ALWAYS using evidence and research -  build programs 
in their community. 
At St Mark’s School we have an unequivocal position that 
all students have God given gifts and talents, strengths and 
attributes. 
We seek ways to give flight to these through specialist 
science, sport, art, drama, dance, PE, environmental 
science, Te Reo as well as core curriculum programs, 
accepting that for some students some of their individual 
talents will be expressed outside St Mark’s School e.g. 
dancing, football, karate, fencing, instrumental music or 
speed skating.
We seek opportunities to celebrate every child.

Our MODS pilot is a response to the Ministry of Education 
imperatives and sits parallel to our other programs of 
acceleration, extension and differentiation. It is in response 
to research that indicates advanced curriculum adaptation 
is required for some students to reach their full potential. 
The pilot has been running since 2020 but has been 
severely hampered by the arrival of the pandemic. Miss 
Cristy Yonetani has been working with a wide range of 
students over this time to gather evidence and data that 
meets international research and tailor a program to our 
school.

Open community forums and consultation, surveys, 
questionnaires, whānau hui and lately zoom meetings 
have seen extensive data gathered. 
If you have not been able to take part in any of these 
opportunities there is a wealth of information on our 
website.
Ultimately I am responsible for any communications 
and take responsibility for any gaps in our collective 
understandings. Thank you to those who have already 
reached out in comment to Cristy’s recent 
communication.
After some further work in Term 2, the findings will be 
presented to the Board of Trustees for discussion and 
ratification. 
Look out for a further time to connect in Term 2 - 
hopefully in person!!!

And in other news…!! 
● Chess is happening in Mōkihi! Theo C and 

Cody M are experts at age 5!!!
● Mr Rennie should never play conkers!
● Mrs Worner stole Miss Bryant's car park 

today.
● Sir Ian Taylor’s Mātauranga is a must site to 

visit.

Mātauranga - What's New - 
Ake Mai - Jump Aboard

Dates for your calendar - a reminder
● The last day of Term 1 is Thursday 14th 

April. 
● Teacher only day Monday 2nd May
● Tuesday 3rd May - students return to school 

for Term 2

This morning Rev. Ben and I shared a coffee and 
talked about the opening of St Mark’s Church. After 
many months of planning, our wonderful extended 
whānau in the parish will soon return to their local 
home. It will once again be home to our school. Our 
prayers go to Rev. Ben and the parish community as 
they prepare for this wonderful day
Averil and Staff

https://maatauranga.co.nz/index-news.html
https://maatauranga.co.nz/index-news.html


Congratulations to Lemarle D-A, Madeleine J, Henry B, Eli M, Alice A and Theo T who have gained their level one 'pawn' badge so far 
this year.

Congratulations to Ariki E for getting his level two 'knight' badge too. 

In spite on not being able to celebrate these in the customary way with the restrictions on meeting as a school, but their achievements 
have been celebrated in their classrooms each week. Well done to them all!

The Community Dental Service will be providing urgent and relief of pain appointments during the school break at:

Aranui Community Dental Clinic, 240 Breezes Road, Christchurch - Hornby Community Dental Clinic, 2 Hei Hei Road, Christchurch

You can access these appointments by calling our Contact Centre on 0800 846 983. For any dental advice please call the Contact Centre on 0800 846 
983 or email commdental@cdhb.health.nz

Congratulations to Dustin S who has 
been selected for the Canterbury team 
for flag football! He also won the Rookie 
of the Year award. Well done Dustin.

Congratulations to Eli D who won the 
Most Improved award for his cricket 
team this season. 

Phoebe took home the player of the 
year trophy for the 2021/22 season 
of her u11 Richmond keas softball 
team.



PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION AGM 
 On Tuesday 10th May at 7.00pm in the School Hall

Due to the Covid Protection Framework (Traffic Light System) we were unable to start the school year 
as we normally do with our annual Welcome Back BBQ and then the P.A. AGM the following week.

Now that restrictions on gatherings, meetings are being relaxed we are confident to be able hold our 
annual AGM early in term 2.

All families of St Mark’s School are automatically members of the St Mark’s School Parents’ 
Association. The P.A. is administered by a Board (committee) of parents who hold various positions 
and responsibilities to ensure the effective and efficient running of the communities’ social activities, 
such as the Welcome Back BBQ, School Disco, Grandparents Day, New Entrants Evening, Year 8 Leavers 
Dinner. Parents also volunteer and donate their time on the Coffee Cart and the Uniform Shop.

The Parents’ Association is A GREAT way to get involved in helping to organize the social aspects of 
school life and to assist with our FUNraising efforts that help to provide the nice to have extras for our 
children at St Mark’s School.

We invite new parents to come along and see how you can get involved. This year we are especially 
seeking someone to take on the role of Treasurer, someone who knows their way around Xero and can 
maintain our accounts payments, tracking and books, please feel free to contact me to discuss if this is 
something you can help/contribute too within the school community.

The Board consist of a Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer (these 3 positions are nominated by the 
parent community and voted upon by the members present at the AGM) there is a Teachers 
Representative, The Principal and then eight other members who are nominated by the parent 
community (voting for committee places only takes place if there are more nominees than places 
available)

Nomination forms for positions for this year’s P.A. Board will be circulated to all families next week 
with a return date no later than April 12th. (Prior to the term break)

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on May 10th.

 

Gary Miller

Chairman

St Mark’s Parents’ Association

 

 

 

 

 

 








